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REPLY TO August 14, 2008
ATTENTION OF:

Missouri State Regulatory Office
(2008-00893)

U.S. Nuclear Regulatory Commission
Attn: Scott Flanders, Director
Division of Site and Environmental Reviews Office of New Reactors
Washington, DC 20555-0001

Dear Mr. Flanders:

Our office participated in a pre-application meeting with AmerenUE on May 22, 2008,
regarding potential work activities including wells, water and utility lines, and levee setbacks to
serve a potential second nuclear generating unit at AmerenUE's Callaway Plant, in Callaway
County, Missouri, in addition to serving their existing nuclear unit. The potential work activities
described at the meeting would likely require Department of the Army (DA) authorization under
Section 404 of the Clean Water Act and Section 10 of the Rivers and Harbors Act. We have not
received an application from AmerenUE to date for the potential work activities; however, we
are requesting cooperating agency status for any National Environmental Policy Act documents
(Environmental Impact Statements, Environmental Assessments, etc.) that the U.S. Nuclear
Regulatory Commission would be the responsible lead Federal agency for preparing. This
request is in our anticipation of receiving a DA application from AmerenUE.

If you have any questions concerning this matter, please feel free to write me or to call Mr.
Kenny Pointer at 816-389-3833.

Sincerely,

Gary W. Lenz
State Program Manager
Missouri State Regulatory Office


